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	WOODSTOCK — There has been an unexpected benefit to Woodstock while the Marble Bridge on Route 4 is closed for replacement: Now it's a quiet Vermont village.

"I've heard that all over the community," said Town Manager Philip B. Swanson. "There are no trucks, and it's easy to get around. People keep telling me that they never realized how loud the background noise had gotten. It's wonderful."

The Marble Bridge is the primary conduit through Woodstock and a well-used truck route. Plans call for replacing the aging bridge by June 28. But since the 8,000 vehicles that use Route 4 to get through Woodstock every day have all been rerouted, there is more pedestrian traffic and parking is at less of a premium.

Frank Billings, proprietor of the F.H. Gillingham & Sons General Store, said he hadn't seen much change in store traffic since the bridge closure.

"We're usually light at this time of year," he said. "I hope to go into a nice summer season. They're moving really fast on construction, so I guess they'll be done in time."

Customers said the closure didn't cause them many problems.

"It's a little inconvenient," said Randolph customer Ken Merrill, "but it's a scenic drive."

"It hasn't affected me at all," said Karen Lewis, who comes in from Hartland, "but I don't make the drive every day."

Project spokeswoman Stephanie Barrett said she has had no complaints this week.

"I think things are going along well now," Barrett said. "Everybody knows it's there and the closure is in effect. Before it closed, I had calls from trucking companies all over the region, wanting to know which direction they should go."

Swanson said some of the signage was confusing at first.

"One store customer got caught in the detour vortex and couldn't get out," Swanson said. "So last Monday, the engineer and the contractor made some changes, and that's been a big help."

The primary detour through town is River Street, which runs between Route 12 and just past the construction zone on the western end of the bridge. It has been closed to truck traffic and a traffic controller keeps an eye on the flow.

Swanson he was confident the project would be completed on time.

"Nobody can predict if they'll be early," he said. "Right now they're further along than the original schedule. The contract has a bonus if they finish early and penalties if they finish late."

Full information on the detours with downloadable brochures can be found at the Woodstock Area Chamber of Commerce Web site, www.woodstockvt.com.


